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Dear Messrs. Patterson and Smith: 

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has received the Department ofthe Army's 
(the Pennittee) Background Study and Data Evaluation (Revised) dated, December, 2009, (Work 
Plan) submitted pursuant to NMED's Second Notice of Deficiency (NOD) dated October, 2009. 
Based on the information provided in the Work Plan NMED hereby approves the Work Plan 
with following modifications. 

Comment 1 

In Appendix J (Groundwater Sampling Results for April 2008, October 2008, and April 2009) 
the Permittee provided groundwater data from the last three sampling events. 

In NMEDs Notice of Deficiency Letter, dated August 2009, NMED stated a concern that the 
location of the proposed groundwater wells may not be representative ofbaekground because the 
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wells wer~ impacted by site activities and appear to be down-gradient of some solid waste 
management units (SWMUs). 

Based on the f,'Toundwater data provided in the Wark Plan, several organic compounds were 
positively detected in the proposed wells; these organic constituents are also often associated 
with expl.)sive compounds (note: that only positive detections and not "U" or "J" flagged data 
are induced in the table below): 

W ells with Detections Compound 
(non-qualified data 

, only) 
Bromomethane I TWM-14A. TWM-19 
Ca rolactam TWM-19 
Chloromethane : TWM-14A. TWM-19 

I Carbon disulfide . TWM-J4A, TWM-19, 

[ FW-3L TWM-28~ 

I Cumene I FW-3 

I 13-dinitrobenzene I TWM-14A 


--I 

12A-dinitortoluene I TWM-14A 
J A-dioxane I TWM-14A. T\VM-26 

I 2A,6-trinitrotoluene I TWM-14A_____-1 

The abo\.e data confirm that some of the proposed monitoring wells, specifically TMW -14A and 
TMW-19, are not appropriate as background reference wells, as data indicate potential impacts 
due to site activities. The Permittee may not use these two wells as background wells. 

No revis:ons to the Work Plan are necessary; however, the Permittee must ensure that all 
modifications included in this letter are incorporated into the Scope of Wark and are discussed in 
the Report. The Permittee must submit a Report summarizing the results ofimplementatioll of 
the Work Plan to NMED 011 ar before July 30,201 O. Additionally,~the Permittee must notify 
NMED SO calendar days prior to the implementation of any field activities. 

Ifyou have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Tammy Diaz-Martinez at (505) 

476-6056. 


tz~);\am E. =<ieling 
Manager 
Pe1111its Management Program 
Hazardous Waste Bureau 
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cc: 	 Tammy Diaz-Martinez, NMED HWB 
Dave Cobrain, NMED HWB 
J. Kieling, NMED HWB 
Laurie King, U.S EPA Region 6 
Chuck Hendrickson, U.S. EPA Region 6 
Sharlene Begay-Platero, Navajo Nation 
Eugenia Quintana, Navajo Nation 
Rose Duwyenie, BIA 
Steve Beran, Zuni Pueblo 
Edward Wemytewa, Zuni Pueblo 
Marisa Yuselew, Zuni Pueblo 
Clayton Seoutewa, Southwest Region BIA 
Charles Long, Navajo Nation 
Een Burshia, BlA 
Eldine Stevens, BIA 
Judith Wilson, BIA 
David Henry, USACE 
Richard Cruz, Fort Wingate 
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